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California Law Now Requires Carbon Monoxide Detectors 

Owners of California dwelling units, especially rentals, that have (i) a fossil fuel-burning heater, appliance or 
fireplace (for example, a gas stove or water heater) or (ii) an attached garage, need to be aware of a new law 
passed in 2010 regarding carbon monoxide devices.  Under newly-enacted sections 17926, 17926.1, and 
17926.2 of the Health & Safety Code (part of Senate Bill No. 183), owners of all such properties must install 
carbon monoxide alarms by the following deadlines:   

July 1, 2011:  for single-family dwellings 

January 1, 2013: for all other dwellings. 

  

(The deadlines are subject to extension for up to 6 months if the State decides more time is necessary to make 
approved alarms available.  If such postponement is made, the Department of Housing and Community 
Development must post a public notice on its website).  
    

To satisfy the requirements of the new law, alarms must be approved by the State Fire Marshal and installed 
on every floor.  The State Fire Marshal’s web site maintains a listing of carbon monoxide alarms and detectors.  
http://osfm.fire.ca.gov/licensinglistings/licenselisting_bml_searchcotest.php  

 It appears the alarms and devices on this listing meet the requirements of the new law, but this should be 
confirmed by owners.  The new law imposes a $200 maximum fine on owners for each violation of the 
installation requirements, provided that a 30-day notice must be provided to cure the violation.  Perhaps more 
important, however, would be the implication or presumption of negligence created by a violation of the new 
law in any case where persons or property are injured or damaged because of a carbon monoxide leak.  
  

Health & Safety Code section 17926.1 covers requirements specific to rental units, including the owner’s (or 
owner’s agent’s) maintenance requirements.  Also covered are permission-to-enter and device-failure 
notification requirements imposed on tenants.  With the law now clear on the required presence and 
maintenance of carbon monoxide alarms in qualifying rentals, it is critical for any rental unit owner to meet all 
applicable requirements of this new law.  

The Orange County Housing Authority (OCHA) is providing you with this information to help participating 
owners and managers comply with these new State requirements.  Since OCHA is also required to comply with 
State mandates, it is necessary for our inspectors to include carbon monoxide alarms/detectors in our initial 
and annual inspections beginning with single family homes on July 1, 2011.  Please be aware that single family 
residences that lack an operable carbon monoxide alarm will be considered an HQS fail beginning July 1, 2011.    
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